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Important Dates for the Month of November 
1st. Public 2017 Budget Hearing     7 p.m. 
1st. Board of Supervisors Meeting                7:15 p.m.  
4th Last day to in person absentee Voting 
8h. Election Day  
11th Town Hall & Town Garage Closed             
15th  Park/Recreation Commission                 7 p.m. 
24/25th Town Hall & Garage Closed 
29th  Plan Commission Meeting                 7 p.m. 

All the meetings will be at the Darien Town Hall. 

 

Notice of Public Budget Hearing Town Meeting 
Town of Darien, Walworth County 

     Notice is hereby given that on Tuesday, November 1, 
2016 at 7 p.m. at the Darien Town Hall, N2826 Foundry 
Road, Darien, Wisconsin, 53114 a PUBLIC HEARING on the 
PROPOSED 2017 BUDGET for the Town of Darien in 
Walworth County will be held. The proposed budget in 
detail is available for inspection at the Town Clerk’s office 
from 8 a.m. – 4 p.m. Monday – Friday or on the Town’s 
website www.darientown.com 
 

Election Information 
Early voting ends on November 4th at the  

Clerk’s Office at 5 p.m.. 
November 8th Polls open at 7 a.m. – 8 p.m. 

Town Residents Vote at  
N2826 Foundry Road – Darien Town Hall 

If you have any questions regarding voting or your  
registration; please contact the Town Clerk at 882-3393. 

 

Update on the Sale of the 
 05 International Truck 

On Tuesday, October 4th during our regular Town Board 
Supervisor Meeting accepted the offer of $60,100.00 for the 
2005 International Truck from Wisconsin Pioneer Homes.  

 
Mailboxes & Fire #’s 

Blowing snow and snowplows are just around the corner; 
please check to make sure your mailbox is sturdy and your 
fire number is not bent over just in case you need 
emergency services to locate your address. If your feel you 
need your fire number replaced; please contact the Public 
Works Superintendent at 882 – 3658. 
 
 

 
 
 

Town of Darien becomes a Substation 
for the Walworth Sheriff Department 

The Walworth County Sheriff’s Office patrol division 
deputies will begin to work fulltime out of four town 
halls beginning on Sunday October 16th, 2016.   
Darien Town hall is one of them.  The others include 
Lyons, Troy, and Whitewater Townships.  Currently 
the Sheriff’s deputies use the Darien Town hall part 
time as one of their substations.  Two deputies per 
shift will be assigned to each of the four town halls.  
As always the Sheriff’s Office is available 24 hours 
per day, 7 days per week. The purpose of this 
decentralization is to provide community oriented 
police services as well as a quicker response time 
between shifts.  The majority of the deputies will 
continue to work out of the Sheriff’s Office in 
Elkhorn.  Now that Dairen will have dedicated 
deputies patrolling the area full time on each shift, 
we hope you will get to know them and feel 
comfortable working together with them to make 
our community safer.  The number for non-
emergencies is 262-741-4400.  Emergencies dial 911. 
 

Use of a Cellular Phone while driving in a 
Construction Zone – could cost you $$ 

As of October 1, 2016 the Wisconsin Act 308 
prohibits a person from driving a motor vehicle while 
using a cellular or other wireless telephone in a 
construction zone where persons engage in work are 
at risk from traffic, except to report an emergency. 
The prohibition does not apply to the use of a voice-
operated or hands-free device if the person does not 
use his or her hands to operate the device, except to 
activate or deactivate a feature or function of the 
device. The prohibition includes using the telephone 
for a purpose other than communication. 
A person who violates this prohibition may be 
required to forfeit not less than $20 nor more than 
$40 for a first offense and not less $50 nor more 
than $100 for a second or subsequent offense within 
one year. 
 

Daylight Savings Ends on Saturday, 

November 5; don’t forget to turn your 

clocks back one hour before going to 

bed. 
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